Town of Stonington
K-12 School Building Committee

August 11, 2008


The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular monthly meeting on August 11, 2008, at the Human Services Building, Route 1, Stonington, CT.

Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, Bill King, Curt Krushinsky, Peter Manning, John O’Brien, and Paul Sartor.
Absent:  William Brown, Gail MacDonald, Mike McKee, Joanne Rodriguez, and Kathy Sanford. 

Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:
Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  Approval of the June 9, 2008 minutes was differed due to the lack of a quorum.
Correspondence:
 
None.
Gilbane Report:

Peter Manning, stated his last correspondence with Ferguson was in July.  He sent an email and indicated that the owner had suggested calling the bonding company.  He was informed a couple of items had been resolved.  The biggest issue is outstanding warranties and O&M information.  
Invoices


None.
Fletcher Thompson Report

The Town will not permit installation of the type of sign as previously discussed by the Committee. As an alternative it was suggested to have letters put on the school.  Curt Krushinsky will obtain a quote.
Curt Krushinsky distributed the revised plan for Deans Mill Elementary School along with the education specification.  Under this plan four classrooms will be demolished.  Twenty-eight core classrooms are required per the education specifications.  The plan is 53,208 s.f., total demolition 7,392 s.f., total additions 19,009 s.f. for a total square footage of 64,825.  The 1974 addition is about four feet lower than the original 1967 building.    

Student enrollment as of September 2007 was 536 students which would allow about 64,320 s.f. to maximize reimbursement.    
Paul Sartor stated this plan is moving in the right direction and the Committee was in agreement that it might be a viable solution along with the plans for West Board Elementary School and West Vine Elementary School.  
The Committee discussed the following:

· Staff parking to the south and handicap accessibility.
· Heating recommendations.  Bill King was approached by a company specializing in hydrogen fuel cells.    Information will be forwarded to the Committee.

· Obtain input on the plans from Mike McKee and Ken Donovan.  Bill King said he has talked with Ken Donovan.  He asked that the Committee consider a loading dock for deliveries with a central storage area.  
· Developing a plan for how much space is needed by school administration and how it could fit into West Board Street Elementary School.  
· Following silver certification which is what the state is mandating.       

· Formulating talking points.  

· Determine what is compliant from an ADA standpoint.

· Test borings.  Contact the Town to look at 1974 addition plans.

· Selling Old Mystic building.

· Define phasing of the project.

· Develop the scope of the project by utilizing Town services and staff as much as possible.

Old Business:
Bill King distributed quotes for the domestic hot water unit $750, three CCTV cameras $4,850, two projectors with two 10 foot diagonal screens $11,320, wire the lighted sign $5,200, and emergency circuit revisions $23,800.  He also distributed a quote from Willco Sales & Service in the amount of $6,600 for projection screens.  

Adjournment:
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
Submitted by,

_____________________________                            _____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                      Paul Sartor, Chairman
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